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LOUISIANA COMMISSION ON PERINATAL CARE AND 
PREVENTION OF INFANT MORTALITY
https://zoom.us/j/674025029  
Phone: 602- 333- 0032    Conference code: 695902
November 18,2020
AGENDA
Attendees: Dr. Scott Barrilleaux, Dr. Steve Spedale, Dr. Robert Blereau, Dr. Joseph Biggio, Dr. Rodney Wise, Emily Stevens, Leslie Lewis, Dr. Marshall St.Amant, Amy Zapata, 
Guests: Rachell Boudreaux. Debra Feller, Tisha Reed, Dr. Amanda Dumas, Rosi Trichilo, Marty Hennegan, Lisa Norman, Amy Ladley, Lacey Gero, Dr. Veronica Gillispie, Sara Dickerson, Lakisha Flagg, Nicole Soudelier, Dr. Lyn Kieltyka, Karis Schoellmann

Call to Order /Welcome & Introductions

Review/Approval of Previous Meeting Notes –With a quorum present, Sep 2020 meeting notes were approved unanimously.
Medicaid Update- 
· Dr. Amanda Dumas, Associate Medical Director of Medicaid provided updates on policy changes related to reimbursement at Medicaid for Developmental Screening and Perinatal Depression Screening and for Donor Milk. These will be published soon. 
· Developmental Screening- Starting Jan 1, 2021 one developmental screen and autism screenings administered during Early and Periodic Screening, Diagnostic, and Treatment (EPSDT) preventive visits in accordance with the American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP)/Bright Futures periodicity schedule will be reimbursed. 
· Perinatal Depression Screening- Also starting Jan 1, 2021 perinatal depression screening administered to an enrollee’s caregiver in accordance with the AAP/Bright Futures periodicity schedule will be covered.
· Donor milk--Effective for dates of service on and after August 20, 2020, Louisiana Medicaid covers donor human milk in the inpatient hospital setting. Reimbursement for donor human milk is made separately from the hospital payment for inpatient services. A prior authorization is not required for reimbursement.
Regular Updates/Follow-up from Perinatal Commission authorized projects 

· Louisiana Perinatal Quality Collaborative (LaPQC)- Dr. Gillispie updated the Commission on the roll out plan for the upcoming Safe Births initiative.
· Opioid Pilot project –NOWS -
· The Gift – Currently there are 43 of 49 Birthing Facilities certified. 

· Pregnancy Associated Mortality Surveillance (PAMR)-Dr. Gillipsie reported that the review committee expects to have all case reviewed by end of year. 

· Fetal Infant Mortality Review (FIMR)/ Perinatal Periods of Risk (PPOR) – The FIMR workgroup has started meeting and plans to bring recommendations to the Commission in March 2021

Legislative Updates

· Healthy Moms/Healthy Babies Advisory Group- No updates
· Free Standing Birthing Facilities – A small group of Commission members together with Dr. Gillispie are still working through edits on the document with Health Standards. 
Subcommittee Reports/Updates 

· Planning Subcommittee- This committee has been established to help guide the work of the Commission (Dr. Barrilleaux, Dr. Spedale, Amy Zapata supported by Dr. Gillispie, Berkley Durbin, Karis Schoellmann, Kesha Holmes) The group will meet monthly, and is currently working to identify priority topics to bring to the Commission to select focus area priorities for 2021.
· Membership Subcommittee- Dr. Biggio reported that the subcommittee has worked out a process to reach out to/identify appropriate and interested candidates to fill the 3 current vacancies (pediatrician, neonatal nurse, nurse practitioner in women’s health). The process/steps were shared with members. Interested individuals should submit their information to the Commission –by Jan 30th. The Subcommittee will review all “applications” by mid -February and make recommendation to the Commission for which candidates to send to the Office of Boards and Commissions. The Commission one pager and a document outlining expectations of Commission members was shared with members, for use when recruiting.  
· FIMR Workgroup (above) 
Other Regular Updates
· March of Dimes –Better Birth Outcomes –Renee Antoine let the Commission know that the March of Dimes Report Card will be released soon. The score continues to be an F.
Adjourn
· The next regular meeting of the Commission will be January 21,2021. Calendar invites for the entire year 2021 have been sent out to members and regular guests.   
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